Daniel Buchholtz

From: Karen Hedtke <karen_a1971@live.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 18, 2022 6:49 PM

To: Daniel Buchholtz **Subject:** Re: 518 Rosedale Road

Thank you Dan!

I do actually have one other thought on this pool. So, let's say this is approved - how long will be before they ask for a dome or some kind of enclosure for this pool? This could go on and on and on.....

Karen

From: Daniel Buchholtz <dbuchholtz@slpmn.org>

Sent: Tuesday, January 18, 2022 12:23 PM **To:** Karen Hedtke <karen_a1971@live.com>

Subject: Re: 518 Rosedale Road

Thank you, Karen, for your email. I will make sure your email is included in the Planning Commission packet for next week's meeting. If you have any other thoughts on the application, please let me know.

Thanks!

Dan

Get Outlook for iOS

From: Karen Hedtke <karen_a1971@live.com> Sent: Friday, January 14, 2022 5:47:16 PM

<dbuchholtz@slpmn.org>
Subject: 518 Rosedale Road

I saw the Notice of Public Hearing in the Anoka County Shopper regarding yet another variance request at 518 Rosedale Road.

Now they are asking for a variance to add a 16'x32' pool for "aquatic therapy purposes", seriously - this is Minnesota!! Will it be used all year round or just in the summer months? It seems unlikely that a pool outside in Minnesota would be. Not to mention there is very little yard left on the property with that huge front porch and the extended garage. I think the council needs to block this - think of the people that will purchase that house at some point when the current owner decides to move. If I remember from the variance request for the front porch - there was kind of an ultimatum...

I would like to be at the Planning Commission Meeting on Monday evening, but at this point I ar	n unable to
attend so am sending my thoughts.	

Thanks Karen